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Coffs Harbour Regional Landcare 
Community Nursery policy 

 
 

 
- The Community Nursery at Woolgoolga is managed by volunteers to supply plants 

for bush regeneration primarily to the landcare volunteer membership of Coffs 
Harbour Regional Landcare and in the second instance to the wider community.  

 
- Volunteer workers are members of CHRL. 

 
- The nursery is financially supported by Coffs Harbour Regional Landcare for 

materials and equipment to raise seedlings and plants and support the volunteers 
working there. 

 
- Seeds are collected and supplied to the nursery by volunteers free of charge. 

 
- As the nursery is supported through public funding, it must not unfairly compete with 

any private business.  All stock prices must be compatible with commercially 
produced plants, when they are purchased for funded projects. 

 
- When plants are made available to CHRL volunteers for CHRL regeneration sites 

that are not funded for planting, plants can be made available free of charge or on a 
donations basis. 

 
- Plants can also be distributed at the discretion of the CHRL executive committee and 

office staff. 
 

- Nursery volunteers have no obligation to provide plants to specific people or projects 
– they are working under their free will and make plants available at their discretion. 

 
- Coffs Harbour Regional Landcare members who provide seeds to the nursery for 

propagation should specify if they want these seeds to be propagated and how many 
plants they would like to use. This will avoid over-production that may become 
wasteful. 

 
 
Price List (current 2013) incl GST   $ 2.50 per tube 
       $ 1.50 per lomandra in tube 
       $ 4.50 per pot 
 
Payments will be received at the Landcare office. 
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